
 

 

 

LINCOLN HILLS SPORTS CAR GROUP 
                                                   September 4, 2017   6:30 PM 
                                                 Kilaga Springs Presentation Hall 
                                                          lhsportscars.com 

  
BOARD MEMBERS:  
 

President:          Gary Musser              Tour Events:          David Steinkraus 
VP/Membership: Tom Breckon            Social Events:        Kathy Mason 
Secretary:          Rob Phillips              Liaison/Historian:  Rich Hoffman 
Treasurer:          Marie Ramos     Webmaster:            Ron Goleno  
 
Welcome to Members and Guests: 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:37 P.M 
 
All Board Members were present except for Vice President, Tom Breckon and 
Secretary, Rob Phillips. 
 
REPORTS:   
 
VP/Membership:  Tom Breckon:  
 
New Members and Guests:  
 
One New Member, Ildiko Talley – 2000 BMWZ 3     One Guest Sharon Sandin 
 
 
Number of members at tonight’s meeting:  65 
 
Number of Households in the Club at this time: 43  
 
Secretary:  Kathy Mason for Rob Phillips:   
 
 
Minutes for the August meeting were accepted as written. Again Carla knew the answer to 
the Hidden Question. The answer was “There was no Hidden Question”. She refused the 
prize but the back up for this situation was a green dot on the bottom of a chair and thus 
Rex Nicodemus was the winner.  The prize was a flashlight and tool kit.  
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Treasurer:  Marie Ramos:   
 
Our Club account balance on September 1st is: $2,389.64 
 
Social Events:  Kathy Mason:   
 
October 21, THE MONSTER MASH BALL at KILAGA  $22.00 per person 
Costumes are not required but it does add to the atmosphere and fun. 
December 12, THE HOLIDAY DINNER, CATTA VERDERA 
 
 
Liaison/Historian:  Rich Hoffman:   
 
All is well, nothing to report.  
 
Webmaster: Ron Goleno:  
Ron presented information on our website for the month of August. He reported that 
23,809 hits received there were 3,572 page visits to the website. August 1, 10, 17, and 28 
were the most popular dates for visits. Visits were mostly between 5 P.M. to 12 midnight 
from 30 seconds to 2 minutes. Tour, Social and Pictures are viewed the most.  
 
 
Tour Events:  David Steinkraus:  
Past Tours: 
Grand Island Mansion 34 cars    ( Ten star ride ) Everyone had a “Grand ol’ time”. 
 
Up Coming Tours: 
Sept. 12 & 13th   Greenhorn Ranch, Quincy (space available) 
Sept. 17th            Durham Festival & Car Show (space available) 
Oct.   3 & 4th      Little River Inn (full, taking waiting list sign ups) 
Oct.  24 & 26th   Fall Foray to Ferndale 
 
It was brought to the Members attention that when a deposit for an event is made, make a 
note as to the dead line and if or when your deposit is refundable.  It is up to the attendee 
to keep track of the time line for their deposits.  
 
We have 28 Corvettes, 21 Porsches, 21 Mercedes, 11 Lexus SC430, 8 Nissan Z, 8 BMW 
Z4, 5 Mazda Miata, 4 Jaguars, 4 Crossfires, 3 T-Birds, 2 Datsun Z, 1 MBG, 1 Viper, 1 
Honda S2000, 1 Fiat Spider, 1 Sunbeam Tiger, 1 Alpha Romeo. Totaling 115 Members, 
121 Member Cars and 2 Members, no cars.           
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OLD BUSINESS:  
 

1. It was announced as a reminder to the Members that dues will be raised to $25.00 
starting in the year 2018. President, Gary Musser reminds Members that dues must 
be paid by January 31, 2018 and all those unpaid Members will be dropped from the 
Roster.  

 
2. NEW BUSINESS: 

 
1. Next month we announce the candidates running for President, Vice President,  

Secretary and Treasurer for 2018.  We are still looking for someone to run for 
Secretary.  President, Gary Musser urged someone to step up and fill this position. 
He reminded the Members that all Board Members work together as a courtesy to 
each other, making the load lighter. He noted that if someone is interested in this 
position, please contact him ASAP. Decals with the new logo were available for 
pick up after the meeting. Wipe down products, which are presented by Rex, were 
also available after the meeting.    

 
2. Happy Birthday to Club members with a birthday in September. 

Sept. 11   Mary Kay Oravec  
Sept. 13   Ernie Drake    
Sept. 22   Gail Holmes  
Sept. 24   John Klea 
Sept. 28   Carla LaFave 
Anniversaries 
Sept.  3    Dave & Helen Altstadt       52 years 
Sept. 17   Lynn & Nadine Miller        56 years 
Sept. 28   Ernie & Chere Drake          26 years  

 
3. Betcha don’t know who this member is?  

            
           Short film of laughing horses……..humor at it’s best. 
            
           Photo of Pam Berry at 4 years old. 
           Photo of Chuck Jacoby in his baseball uniform. 
           Photo of Chuck and Fran Jacoby on their wedding day   
 
Candy and water were passed out during our meeting. It was too hot and smoky outside for 
Tailgating. Let’s hope next month the weather will be nicer and we can resume our 
Tailgate Party after the meeting.    
Your attendance is appreciated. The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 
 

Our next meeting is on Monday October 2th, please plan on attending.                


